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Research Process and Scoring Information            
 

The Measure Development Lifecycle Process adopted by NEMSQA in February 2019 requires thoroughly researching each measure concept to 

ensure it is supported by strong guidelines and rationale. The candidate EMS Compass measures were researched during their initial measure 

development.  However, because several years had passed, it was important to the NEMSQA Measure Development Committee (MDC) to 

conduct additional research to assess the degree to which each of the measures remain evidence-based and identify any new evidence, guidelines 

or existing quality measures relevant to each measure. 

 

Before starting any re-specification efforts, staff and committee members reviewed guidelines and published literature. Methodical literature 

searches were conducted using PubMed review of guideline databases and existing relevant quality measures. NEMSQA staff conducted initial 

reviews of literature and guidelines to determine which were applicable to the measure concepts, then passed them on to committee members for 

review and scoring.  

 

Two committee members were responsible for reviewing the literature and guidelines for each measure. Assigning two reviewers per measure 

helped ensure objectivity in measure review. The scoring guidance used was similar to that used in the original EMS Compass measure 

development project, but with some additions. This strenuous guidance not only helps ensure that measure concepts are relevant and supported by 

EMS practice, but also helps determine how strong the evidence is to support each measure. Scoring guidance can be found in Appendix A. 

 

Once reviews and scoring were completed, it was determined that the majority of the EMS Compass measures are supported by Level II or Level 

III rationale. Much discussion about these results took place, including debate on whether NEMSQA should publish measures not backed by Level 

I rationale. However, after taking a critical look at the measure concepts, it was determined that the lack of Level I rationale should not be an 

impediment to measure use by  the EMS Community. Rather, the measures themselves represent current standards of care, and conducting 

randomized controlled trials on patients to test many of these clinical processes would raise ethical concerns. While the final measures are not 

backed by Level I evidence and Level A guidelines, they are clinically important, and have evidence to support them. Final scoring sheet can be 

found in Appendix B.  
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Appendix A: Research Review Scoring Guidance
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Appendix B: Final Research Scoring Sheet 

 

 


